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SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT # 5
The regular meeting of the Shaker Pines Fire District was held on Thursday, February 15, 2024 at the fire station. Due to an expected severe snow storm on the originally planned date of February 13, 2024, President Burk made the decision to reschedule the meeting.
Those present were President Peter G. Burk, Vice President Guy Beck, Commissioner Peter Burk, Fire Chief Jim Nolan, Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner and Administrative Assistant Jolene Bauckman.  

President Burk called the meeting to order at 6:32 PM.  

MINUTES: The minutes for January 2024 were presented to the Board Members. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Vice President Beck and President Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried. 
The minutes for the special meeting held January 9, 2024 were presented to the Board Members. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Vice President Beck and President Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: The treasurer’s report for January 2024 was submitted to the Board Members. A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Commissioner Burk and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE: We received a new assessment from the Town of Enfield for the cell phone tower. The assessment information was forwarded to the tower lessee.
FIRE CHIEF REPORT: Fire Chief Jim Nolan submitted his report verbally. We received our annual Supplemental Responder certificate from the State of CT Department of Health. A copy of the certificate was placed on file.
The department was notified of the Secure Act, which requires the department to offer some part-time members the opportunity to contribute to our 457b retirement plan but does not require the department to make any employer contributions. The affected members are at least 21 years of age and have worked at least 500 hours during the 2021-2023 calendar years.

Chief Nolan has applied for a municipal grant in the amount of $6,500.
North Thompsonville Fire Department started 24/7 coverage starting on February 5, 2024.

There will be a Child Passenger Safety Technician certification course held at the Shaker Pines station February 27 through March 1, 2024. The class is full.

Firefighter Phil Kober has passed his EMT test and is now a nationally certified EMT.

The department’s annual audit is almost complete. Treasurer Bentz and Administrative Assistant Bauckman have been working with the auditors to give them all the documentation they need.

Tree-clearing has started at 25 Bacon Road in preparation for construction on the distribution facility, and we expect to receive site plans soon.

Chief Nolan attended a meeting to discuss plans to build a self-storage facility at the corner of North Maple Street and Shaker Road. He requested the addition of three hydrants for the area.

FIRE MARSHAL REPORT: Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner read the report and it was placed on file. We had 88 incidents, 1 plan review and 7 inspections. The monthly fire drill at LEGO Creative Childcare Center was conducted. Chief Nolan completed 40 hours of training, and Captain Amanda Mele completed 1.5 hours of training.
REPORTS OF COMMITTEES: Vice President Beck gave an update about consolidation. Consolidation efforts have been halted due to interest from other departments in town to investigate the possibility of also consolidating. Representatives from all of the town’s districts will meet on February 20, 2024 at the North Thompsonville station to discuss the possibility. Representatives from Shaker Pines and Hazardville will also meet February 22, 2024 to wrap up their consolidation project in order to move forward with the larger consolidation.
President Burk noted that the most recent meeting about tax collection was cancelled, so no further update was made.

President Burk and Deputy Chief Prajzner gave an update regarding union contract negotiations. Negotiations have been very productive and amicable, and the committee is planning to meet again in early March.

OLD BUSINESS: We are still in need of a treasurer. Administrative Assistant Bauckman will make a Facebook post for the position.
NEW BUSINESS: President Burk and Vice President Beck received a letter of engagement from Day Pitney, which was the bonding agent for the renovation. For consolidation to proceed, Day Pitney will need to perform an assessment to determine if consolidation will affect the tax-free status of the bond. A motion to accept and sign the letter of engagement was made by Vice President Beck and President Burk made a second to the motion. A vote was taken, it was unanimous, and the motion carried. A copy of the letter was placed on file.
BILLS: The Board members reviewed the bills. A motion was made by Vice President Beck to pay the bills as submitted and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:42 PM.










Respectfully submitted,
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Jolene Bauckman








Administrative Assistant

